
Dear Family and Friends of Faith, 

   My guess is that many of you can get on board with this image. I 

have heard it from you the second the weather turned from cold to 

colder. Now many of you know that I love the winter but I also 

love the changing of the seasons. I believe there is something cool 

that we can learn from living in an area of the country where we get 

to experience that changing of the seasons. The seasons can provide 

great connections to our faith and our life as disciples of Jesus in 

the world today.  

   So, I want to make sure I have this correct. Many of us are ready 

for the season to change, but yet change so often in other areas of 

our lives seems to cause us to put up a fight. When it comes to change in the church or in our 

lives we donôt raise our hands high saying bring on the change, but rather so often find 

ourselves sitting on our hands hoping that it will ensure that our hand stays down. Now I 

want to think about what makes change so hard in some situations, but others we end up 

chomping at the bit because change cannot happen fast enough? 

   This is not about some large impending change that is about to happen, but yet at the same 

time I wonder if we can be authentic to the Vision 2016 without being willing to embrace 

some larger change? Whether we can be faithful to our call as disciples without being open to 

the change God is doing in our lives and world. I do not claim to have an answer to these 

questions all on my own, but as we enter the final year of Vision 2016 I think we sit at a place 

to do some re-evaluating of how we as Godôs people here at Faith are going to move, change, 

and exist into the future. Just because this is the final year of Vision 2016 it does not mean we 

cease to exist at the end. There have been changes that occurred as part of this vision, so how 

do we finish off this segment and establish the goals and vision for where we will head into 

the future as Faith and as faithful disciples.  

   Movement for us all into the future involves change to some degree, and this is where I 

want us to look at the seasons. The four seasons that we experience in Wisconsin are often an 

area where we embrace change with some joy and excitement. We will start with the season 

of winter where we currently find ourselves. Winter: We look forward to snow for that 

picturesque white Christmas (which we missed by a few days this year.) Spring: A time 

where warmer weather is welcomed with thanksgiving as trees and flowers begin to bloom. 

Summer:  This great season where fun outside happens, fresh fruits and vegetables grow, and 

the sun shines for long days. Fall: Green leaves turn to bright colors and cooler temperatures 

are eagerly welcomed. 

   Now, let us look at the seasons in relation to our life of faith and see how it might make 

change a little less intimidating and something that we might find delight. Winter: A time 

where snow can be that reminder of being washed clean in Godôs sight. Spring: A reminder 

that even after long periods of darkness in our lives God can bring forth new life as we see 

creation spring forth with new birth. Summer: When we are having fun and being active God 

is with us and working in ways that we donôt always realize as seeds turn into produce in 

what seems to be right before our eyes. Fall: As leaves change and fall to the ground they are 

a reminder that we all have things that need purging from our lives and God is there to turn 

the muck of life into beauty.  

   What would happen if we embraced change in our faith lives and in the life of the church 

like we do the changing of the seasons? Then could I ask the question, ñShow of handsé

Whoôs tired of the status quo of their life in faith?ò Then our response could be raising our 

hands high ready to embrace the change God is long to enact in, with, and through us in the 

world in the life of Godôs people here at Faith. Change can be exhilarating if we are open to 

God transforming us. I pray we might all be open to how God will invoke change in our own 

lives but in the life of the church and world as well. 

 

Blessings and Peace, 

Pastor Nicole Welke 

Romans 12:2 ñDo not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewing of 

your minds, so that you may discern what is the will of Godð                                                           

what is good and acceptable and perfect.ò 
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Senior Christians 
will meet Tuesday, 
February 16 at 9:00 
a.m. at the                 
Lighthouse Inn. 

In the Life of Faith  

          FEBRUARY STEWARDSHIP   
                    FABRIC KITS  
  
Two pieces of cotton or cotton blend fabric 
(no knits or 100% polyester).  Fabric 
should have no stains or holes and cut 
into pieces measuring:  
2 1/4 yards of 60" wide fabric  (4 1/2 
yards)  or 3 yards of 44" wide                     
fabric  (6 yds.)  or 4 yards of 36" wide                    
fabric  (8 yds.)  
  
Two spools of matching or neutral colored 
general purpose thread, 250 -300 yards 
each.  
  
Items donated should be                          
clearly marked Fabric Kits  and placed       
inside the stewardship cabinet across 
from the church office.  

Ash Wednesday 
(February 10) begins the 
start of Lent for 6 weeks.  
Services will be at 4:00 
and 7:00 p.m.  
Reminder: Confirmation                    
students must attend 
worship weekly in place 
of class. 


